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June 1, 2020.

Dear St. Andrews PS Parents and Guardians:

On behalf of the St. Andrews staff and myself, I hope that you and your families are safe, healthy and well during these continuing, different times of remote learning and remaining at home for school and work. Please continue to communicate with your classroom teachers. We all want our students and their families to be healthy, happy, and productive for the balance of this school year and into the summer months ahead. Please visit our school website, where Ms. Bots continues to keep us updated on recent communications and resourceful information, including opportunities for summer learning. Thank you Ms. Bots!

With the news that schools will remain closed for the rest of the 2019-2020 school year, we are now focusing on how students can retrieve their essential belongings from schools and return any outstanding items that belong to the school (e.g., text books, library books, etc.). Coming to St. Andrews to pick up personal items is NOT a requirement!  Unclaimed clothing/footwear items will be collected and safely stored until school re-opens. However, TDSB directs schools to dispose of students personal stationery items (notebooks, pencils, pens, markers, pencil crayons, etc.) if not claimed and picked up.  

We have established a process, using TDSB guidelines approved by Toronto Public Health, for students and parents/families to come into the school, should you wish to do so, to retrieve  essential items and as well as to return any outstanding items. Technology devices that belong to the TDSB should not be returned at this time.

Our process will follow all physical distancing requirements, which means that it will take lots of time for everyone to have the opportunity to come in (similar to grocery store, pharmacy line-up and distancing requirements). I want to stress that we are being as responsible as possible in how we move through this process, during a pandemic, and that the number of people who can be in our school at a given time is well below what is recommended by Toronto Public Health. Please note that masks or face coverings will be required to enter the building. Please bring and wear your own face mask.  You will not be permitted access without a face mask/covering!   We appreciate your patience and support as we work through this together. 

We are offering a maximum time of 15 minutes for parents/guardians or students (ASE 1 high school only) to come in. Please only one adult per family and bring your own bags (s) with you. 


9:00 am – 11:30 am




12:30 pm – 3:30 pm
Mon. June 8
a.m.- Student surnames A, B, C

p.m. -Student surnames D, E, F

Wed. June 10
a.m.- Student surnames G, H, I

p.m. -Student surnames J, K, L

Fri. June 12
a.m. -Student surnames M, N, O

p.m.- Student surnames P, Q, R

Tues. June 16
a.m.- Student surnames S, T, U

p.m. -Student surnames V, W, X

Thurs. June 18
a.m. -Student surnames Y, Z

p.m. -Student surnames A-Z, final access time  

If you are feeling unwell, please do not come to the school. Before entering the building, you will be asked to conduct a self-assessment for any COVID-19 related symptoms, including fever, cough and runny nose and that you have not been in contact with anyone who has tested positive for COVID-19. 

When you arrive at the school at your designated time, please:

conduct self-screening measures  
enter through Door 1 only (Front Doors) after waiting in a physical distance line-up outdoors

use hand sanitizer and wear a mask or face covering 

respect all physical distancing requirements, staying at least 6 feet away from others, as you are escorted to the classrooms by a staff member wearing PPE (Personal Protective Equipment)

drop off any items at the entry (include your child’s name, teacher and list of items returned) 

retrieve belongings from classroom,  or portable quickly

put any garbage in the bins provided

exit school property promptly, using Door 2 (Parking Lot Doors)

Should you not wish to retrieve or deliver anything, please remain safely at home.  If someone else will be picking up items on your behalf, please notify the school office at 416-396-6545. Non-essential items, such as notebooks and pencils, that are not picked up will be discarded. Clothing and personal items will be packed up and stored until the fall.

I know this is not the way we expected to end the school year but I appreciate your support in making this process as smooth and efficient as possible. I am already looking ahead to the fall when we can be together again in hopefully a more familiar way. A monthly June newsletter will be shared with all parents/guardians via TDSB School Messenger email/school website to share additional updates, information and for summer farewell wishes. Please stay safe, healthy and well!  Best wishes with continued remote learning!

Sincerely,

Ms. K. Rainford

Principal

St. Andrews Public School


60 Brimorton Drive, Toronto, Ont. M1P 3Z1  ( Tel: (416) 396-6545 ( Fax: (416) 396-6474


     K. Rainford, Principal











